Dear Ms Sene

Re:  Midterm Review of Joint Project Agreement (JPA) between United States Department of Commerce (DoC) and ICANN

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on the continued transition of the technical coordination and management of the Internet’s domain name and addressing system.

In 1998 the United States proposed that this vital part of the Internet was never to be controlled by any one government, organization or individual.  It has been committed to that position for nine years.

Over those nine years the organization tasked to coordinate this role on behalf of all stakeholders with their participation, ICANN, has progressively evolved to develop its own responsibilities in consultation with the community and is performing those in a manner that is satisfactorily and competently producing outcomes.  ICANN’s achievements – just since the JPA started in September 2006 – run to hundreds of pages.

The early Memorandums of Understanding (MOUs) by which the DoC scrutinized ICANN’s performance were necessary for the organization to become stable and to develop confidence in the model of governance. They and the current JPA have been a success. As a result we support ICANN’s call to conclude the JPA.

If the JPA were concluded it would not change any of the existing relationships or accountabilities.  The IANA contract by which ICANN employees are authorized to insert top-level domain names into the root would remain in place and governments including the United States would still participate through the Governmental Advisory Committee.

Conclusion of the JPA would however provide the next logical step toward full transition some time in the future.  It will produce the right environment to commence the debate about what should happen to ensure transition finally occurs. Without this step many may consider that after nine years of effort, participation and achievement, momentum has been lost in the process and that transition will never occur.  Further it is a confusing symbol as it implies that the US government makes or is capable of making operational interventions into ICANN when no government, individual or organization should.

I urge you to conclude the JPA as it will have no material change on the operation of domain name system coordination, but it will provide confidence that transition is proceeding and commence the debate about final transition.

Yours

